

Road Racing Association of Townsville.

Minutes of meeting Wednesday 6th April 2011.

Venue	Drag Club rooms – 17 Yarrowee Street Currajong.
Date.	6th April 2011
Present	Tim Hewitt, Patrick Hewitt, Gary Ellem, Alby Lee Sye, Max Diplock, Shane Dee, Greg Jetnikoff, Nadine Roots, Scott Roots, Patrick Heyman, Will Hayman, Ian Miller, Warren Smith, John Blight, Adam Sharp, Dave Moline, Stafford Beals.
Meeting opens	7.15pm
Apologies.	Karla Hewitt
Minutes from previous meeting .	Tabled
Motion moved they be accepted:	Alby Lee Sye.
Seconded:	Pat Heyman.
Carried:	Unanimously.

Correspondence In.

Application received from BOQ for debit card on our account.

MQ letter on hi-visibility vests and their availability, and discounts available to clubs.

Invoice from MQ - NQ Championships (Zone Meeting) Permit Fee - \$265.00 .

VMX thank-you letter .

MQ subcommittee positions. Resume from a nominee for the previous.

All correspondence read.

Correspondence out. None.

Treasurer . Treasurer absent, Balance of. \$6,330.91

Business arising from previous meeting. Nil raised.

Current agenda items.

1. QRR Moto class representative vote deferred to next meeting on the 4th May 2011.

2. Track and equipment officer is unable to fulfill this position at all meetings and offers the position up for re-election. No nominations from the floor, the vacant position will be posted on the web and raised again at the 4th May 2011 meeting.
3. Reverse grids for Senior Motards will be trialed at this meeting. With the 250 class forming up as normal on the front of the grid.
4. RRAT need the services of a person to undertake the role of trainee scorer; will involve some computer knowledge and a commitment to help our existing volunteers. Again this will be posted on the web and raised again at the 4th May meeting.
5. Practice events will now be pre-nominations-: this measure is simply needed to assist the competition secretary assess track hire viability and for the drinks coordinator to cater for drinks and inform the lunch vehicle of numbers and assess our first aid requirements.
6. We are going to proceed with a First Aid Course .Details for registration will be put up on the web. This will be a one or two day course cost will be posted on the web with the registration form. Insufficient numbers registrations will mean its cancellation resulting in an increase in practice nominations to cover the first aid attendee.
7. Club shirts with pockets we have a basic design and cost. We will go ahead with this proposal with the proviso all shirts will be pre-ordered and pre-paid; again this form will be posted on the web.
8. Buzz Provera has asked if we could look into enamel badges, as well T-shirts. All badges have come back with a quote we will move ahead with purchase of 50 badges initially. We will look at the possibility of these badges being numbered.
9. Rising Sun Honda-: has contributed a \$50.00 voucher to each round winner of the JCC, with the winner to collect from RSH and be photographed and results published in the Rising Sun Honda e-newsletter. RRAT would like to extend our thanks for this extra support in these difficult times
10. RRAT would also like to thank Rising Sun Honda and Tania Millard for their efforts in getting all our juniors through the 5 hour kick start program under adverse weather spanning a couple of weeks over three venues.
11. S7 and S8 Junior Motard nominations have been slow, RRAT confirms its commitment to support this class in the immediate future, however its ultimate viability will depend on numbers.
12. S9 may be run as Division 1 and Division 2 in an effort to address differences in physical machinery sizes (not capacity)
13. **MEETING CLOSED-: 7.46 pm**

NEXT MEETING -: 4th May 2011.



(Tim Hewitt , President)